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MINUTES OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 14th APRIL AT 7pm  IN THE MORTIMER ROOM OF THE TOWN HALL.

Present: Cllrs A Parr, B Collier, C Collier, P Gibbins, J Hay, C Pady, M Mann, S Real, R Turner, S Smith, H West, K Clifford, R Pocock, 1 Member of the press, 14 members of the public (for some of the meeting), Dist Cllr H Parr, Cty Cllr S Randall Johnson (for part of the meeting) & E Berry (Clerk)

Cllr A Parr welcomed everyone to the meeting and congratulated those involved in commissioning the new skate board park which was completed last week and is being well used.

14/04/01     Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – PC S Speariett (work commitments)

14/04/02     Police Report by email.

March Colyton - 3 Crimes

This compares to 4 crimes last month and 4 crimes in March 2013 

· 6th – 7th Theft from a motor vehicle: A set of number plates bearing the registration number RL51 AFE were stolen from a blue Ford Fiesta parked in Dolphin Road car park. (KN/14/78) 
· 7th Theft: A watch was stolen from Colyton Grammar School. (KN/14/86) 
· 31st 1st Apr: Theft from Motor Vehicle: An attempt was made to steal a CD/Radio from a car parked in Colyvale. (KN/14/125)
April (to date) Colyton - 1 Crime

This compares to 3 crimes last month and 6 crimes in April 2013 

· 9th – 10th Theft: Two topiary trees were stolen from a garden of a residential property in Sidmouth Road. (KN/14/137)
14/04/03
Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)


A local resident, on behalf of all those at the meeting, expressed concern over the recent application for housing on the Peace Memorial Playing Fields. The objections raised were because of the flooding issues, the fact the proposed development is outside the built up area and not in line with the Parish Plan and is not a sustainable development. They felt the school would not be able to cope in its present format with an influx of new pupils and would need radical changes to accommodate them. The protesters also commented on the loss of amenities to current residents and the effect it would have on the view across the valley and on the approaches to Colyton, a loss of environmental habitat and the effects of drainage on a system already under pressure to cope with the present situation. He pointed out that there were 19 objections lodged with EDDC.


Another resident asked if any of the Parish Councillors present, especially the Planning Committee had any connections to the developers? He was told that declarations from Councillors would be made when the applications were discussed later in the meeting.


A resident of Gribblemead expressed serious concerns over the drainage especially that of surface water which causes problems at the moment, and commented that she had contacted the Environment Agency and that they do not recognise a Flood Zone 2 as quoted on the proposed development. Her concerns were echoed by other residents who firmly stated that Ham Lane could take no more water.

14/04/04        Approval of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 10th March 2014. Cllr West proposed that the minutes be signed as a true record of the meeting, this was seconded by Cllr Real & agreed by all.
14/04/05       Matters arising from the Minutes  - none

14/04/06       Report from County Councillor – Cllr Randall Johnson gave an update of the Stop Line Way. The bad news is that the funding scheme through the  Sustrans process had been taken away (over £100m in total) and diverted to helping the people that were flooded in the recent bad weather, she commented that  it was right & proper that this be done as businesses & homes needed to be secure. The good news was that DCC are now looking at making a bid through the European Funding Streams, linked with Holland – a scheme that encourages people to cycle. They are on the verge of applying for planning permission and thanked Cllr West in his role as Mayor of Colyford & the Colyford Burgesses for all the hard work & skilful negotiating they had done to make the off road route viable.  Cllr West has been asked by the footpath manager for DCC to act as an ambassador across Devon to help other communities with their cycle ways.

She went on to explain the rationale behind Devon County Councils plan to withdraw the funding for several libraries across the county including Colyton. She said that a meeting with DCC officials & friends of the library had taken place and she hoped Colyton would respond with a ‘bullish’ plan for the future.

She then explained the current set up with the Children Centres – currently the service is delivered to 0 – 5yr olds by a network of 43 centres with at least 8 different organisations providing the service. The County wants to review the whole system, continue delivering the ‘universal offer’ but work toward 1 delivery agency per district council area.

Cllr Mann asked that if in reality would this result in a loss of centres? Cllr Randall Johnson replied that it is the delivery of the service that is the important thing and it should not be property based but deliverable locally within the community.
14/04/07
Report from District Councillors

Following on from the Public Comments Cllr Parr stated that any planning application will be looked at by South West Water as one of the statutory consultees and if necessary the developers will be told what work is required so that the situation is not made worse by the development.

She confirmed that the Local Plan was not accepted by the Government Inspector, he wants more work done and evidence presented to show the need for the 15000 homes, (originally the figure was 17500) but the inspector knows that if evidence is presented & robust enough the inspectorate may be subject to a judicial review. . Currently another survey is being undertaken, and a strategic housing market review needs to be done. Last week the Royal Town Planning Institute issued reports on all the local plans – 109 received since the NPPF  – had been reviewed and many had been stalled by the need for objectively assessed needs, only 40 plans were found to be sound .The major challenge is to meet the housing numbers. The County Council is trying to get EDDC to take more houses & strong evidence is needed to justify the numbers stated in the plan. It is highly likely that the current number of 15000 may be increased. Villages are being told to look again at their proposed numbers and the inspector is not satisfied that the increase is spread across the district.

On a more positive note the District Council had refused 4 applications around Feniton which would have resulted in a huge increase of 30% in housing numbers. The Inspector agreed with three of those decisions and one development was allowed, it was a site that had been identified as being suitable in the Parish Council village plan so was a satisfactory outcome. She said EDDC were making good decisions.

Cllr Smith asked how many times the Local Plan could be submitted? Cllr H Parr replied that it needed to be submitted with enough evidence to justify the numbers stated. There followed some discussion on the effectiveness of this system and the time & money involved.

Cllr H Parr reiterated that whilst a lot of planning applications were being submitted because there wasn’t a local plan in place they were still subject to the National Planning Policy Framework guidelines and that the Planning Committee needed to have good planning reasons for refusing a plan. All contributions & residents comment are taken into account & assessed.

Cllr Pocock commented on the remarks attributed to Cllr Paul Diviani in the press in which he remarked that EDDC had expected the plan to fail – ‘It was pretty much what we expected’. He felt the comment ill advised.

Concern was expressed that with all the plans currently accepted Colyton & Colyford had already reached their required total for new houses and would the requirement be put back to zero when the plan was accepted some time next year!

14/04/08    
Highway Matter

a) Traffic Group meeting 17th April

b) Notice of road closures from 22 April – 31 May for cleaning, pre surface dressing & patching - The Butts.

c) Road closure Vicarage St to allow repairs to #5/6 between 7th April & 27th April – three week duration.

d) Pre note from carnival committee re carnival procession on Saturday 13th September.

e) Cllr Turner had reported that the lights on Courtney Drive & Knowles drive were still not operating properly. Residents had been told that there was no money in the budget to sort the problem and he no hopes that with a new financial year beginning the problems will be solved.

f) Cllr Turner also reiterated the need for residents to report potholes as a lack of reports could affect any claims for damages.

14/04/09  
Report from Meetings Attended 


  Cllr Mann reported on the Reese Strawbridge Centre – all is well.

 14/04/10
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Letters of apology from other local youths involved in the graffiti of the St Andrew Gardens shelter. 

c) Letter informing CPC of the merger of DACB (Devon Association of Community Buildings) & DPFA (Devon Playing Fields Association) into the Community Council of Devon. Membership £50 if interested in joining. Cllr Mann proposed that membership was not relevant to CPC at this time, this was seconded by Cllr West & agreed by all.

d) Email  - Emma Hellier re footpath 27 and the work alongside it.

e) Email  - SWW re the work being done in the same area -  in their opinion combating the erosion is down to the landowner

f) Email - EA re erosion of river bank. They would not get involved maintaining a ROW.

g) Email  - Cllr West in response to Memorial Social Club letter – noted .

h) Email – Making it Local – focus group 25th April, Heathpark – Cllr Mann is attending for RSC.

i) Email notification of Devon’s Waste plan submission – view on line at www.devon/gov.uk/dwpsubmission
j) Letter from local resident dismayed & annoyed that the Devon bank of primroses in the cemetery had been strimmed whilst still in flower, also an email in support of her letter from another resident. This will be passed onto the contractor; Councillors agreed that it should not have been done.

k) Email – Late notice of European Parliamentary elections – on notice boards 10/4.

l) Email from Andrew Hancock re the Community Foundation Devon Flood Relief – does Colyton want to be included? Yes! The Clerk will inform him.

m) E mail from D Vernon re free fire safety visits for homeowners – copied to editor for inclusion in C&C – noted

n) Cllr B Collier gave notice of the DALC meeting at Uplyme on Tuesday 29th April – an important meeting as the future of Axminster & Seaton hospital is under discussion. Cllr Smith  & Cllr B Collier will attend.

14/04/11      Finance

Minutes of the meeting held Monday March 24th (Appendix A14) to be noted

Accounts to be approved for payment – proposed payment by Cllr Mann seconded by Cllr Smith & agreed by all.


Cllr B & C Collier declare a person interest ( Cheque 3429) as the contractor is their son.

	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3419
	Viking
	Paper, Toner, Pads & Bags
	£54.52
	£10.88
	£65.30

	3420
	CPMPF
	Grant for 2014/15
	
	
	£2500

	3421
	Cash
	Toilet opening for March (all month)
	
	
	£100

	3422
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£40

	3423
	EDF
	Rosemary Lane Supply
	£20.06
	£1.00
	£21.06

	3424
	DALC
	Membership
	£556.66
	£81.18
	£637.82

	3425
	Viridor
	Waste Recycling
	92.48
	£18.48
	£110.96

	3426
	 NALC
	LCR Subscription renewal
	
	
	£17.00

	3427

Reissued cheque – 3416 not received.
	Bradfords
	Goods
	
	
	£5.62

	3428
	Spar
	Fuel
	5.50
	1.10
	£6.60

	3429
	Mr R Collier
	Grass Cutting Contract Cemetery
	
	
	£1330

	3430
	Mole Avon
	Goods
	36.18
	7.22
	43.40

	3431
	Halcyon Landscape
	April 2013 – April 2014

Grass cutting & chemical treatment of Japanese Knotweed
	£2070
	£414
	£2484

	3432
	J Mair Contracting
	Clear, dismantle, & stack trees in cemetery as per quote
	
	
	£750


a) Santander bond update – bond now open, must be funded with a Chaps payment at a cost of £30.

Cllr Mann proposed that the PC look elsewhere to deposit its money, this was seconded by Cllr Real, there was no amendment and all agreed.

b) First half of the precept payment received.

c) VAT return successfully submitted.

d) DD mandate for EDF to be signed - done

e) Prior to approval of the financial statement Cllr Smith proposed that the rates for 2014/14, included in the accounts be transferred to the following financial year. This was agreed by Cllr Collier. Cllr Mann proposed that this statement be accepted, seconded by Cllr Pocock & agreed.

f) Confirm purchase of a dog bin for Ridgeway Lane (John to install) – confirmed. The Clerk will contact EDDC.

14/04/12      Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday March 24th – (Appendix B14) to be noted

a  Planning Applications

.

14/0429/MOUT Peace Memorial Playing Fields, Coly Rd – BDB Development.

Residential development of up to 25 units, 40% affordable, access road & amenity land (outline application, all matters reserved)

Cllr B Collier declared a personal interest in this application as one of the applicants is a distant relative. Cllr C Collier also declared a personal interest as by marriage one of the applicants is a distant relative.

Cllr R Turner declared a personal interest as he is friends with one of the developers

Cllr Smith questioned members of the Council on their not declaring interest in the application following her discussions with the EDDC Monitoring Officer. The Chairman made the decision that this was not necessary.

Copy of letters & photographs of objection

Cllr Real as Vice Chair of Planning read one of the letters of objections which summarised the concerns expressed by all 18 objectors on the EDDC website.

Cllr Mann proposed that the application is NOT SUPPORTED for the following reasons:- It is an overdevelopment on a site that has flooding issues.

It will adversely affect the privacy & amenities of neighbouring properties. 

The position of the proposed development harms the visual amenity of the site & surrounding area,

There is a loss of wildlife habitat and the development will have an effect on the wildlife population in that area.

It is outside the built up area boundary of the town.

There is serious concern over foul/surface water drainage in the interest of flood pollution prevention.

There would be an increase in flood risk to these & neighbouring properties if the development was allowed.

The access to the site is hazardous.

This was seconded by Cllr Parr. There was no amendment and a vote was taken. The majority (10) were in favour of not supporting the proposed development.

4/0574/FUL - Millhayne 3 Old Blamphayne Sawmills Northleigh Colyton

Amended plans as requested 
SUPPORTED – proposed by Cllr Turner, seconded by Cllr Mann & agreed by all.

14/0723/FUL 4 Francis Way, Colyford – Mr & Mrs Turley.

Construction of a single storey extension

SUPPORTED proposed by Cllr West, seconded by Cllr Mann & agreed by all.

14/0628/FUL Kilmaric, Elm Farm Lane – Mr & Mrs Jarvis

Single storey rear extension

SUPPORTED proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr West & agreed by all

14/0267/FUL Gatcombe Farm, Seaton – Mr Reed.

Change of use of land & retention of permanent residential mobile home for agricultural workers dwelling.

Cllr Gibbins declared an interest as this is a personal friend. Cllr Hay declared an interest as this is a distant relative by marriage.

(In response to visit from David Crocker, Planning Enforcement Officer 

14/F0203 – Gatcombe Farm – complaint of 4 static caravans being used to house farm workers.

Two options i) Remove & cease the use of them


        ii) Apply for planning permission)

SUPPORTED  but on the condition that the proposed mobile home is only ever used for housing agricultural workers. Proposed by Cllr West, seconded by Cllr Turner & agreed by all.

*14/0443/FUL Land West of Red Cross, Hooperhayne Lane – Mr & Mrs Griffiths

Construction of stable, tack & feed store - amended drawings to design/external appearance.

Cllrs Turner & Real declared a personal interest as this is a friend of theirs

SUPPORTED – proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr C Collier & agreed by all

b   Planning Decisions

14/0596/TRE – Dermar Fairview Lane Colyford.

T1 Oak – crown reduction to remove up to 25% of the foliar area & target cuts to remove branch lengths of 3m. APPROVED

14/0415/FUL 19 Courtenay Drive 

Two storey side extension – APPROVED

14/0631/FUL Colyton Grammar School

Alterations & extension to take 5 canteen building & installation of 3 x canopies.

APPROVED

c   Planning Correspondence

a) Letter & email received re Proposal for development of Fairview Lane – replied to & copied to Amanda Polley FAO Mr A Thickett (Local Plan Inspector).

b) Email from Carter construction re Development at land off Mount View – work will commence on 14th April.

14/04/13        Amenities

a) Colyton Community Woodland – AVDCS proposal. Cllr Mann proposed acceptance but with an addition re the cost implications to the Parish Council., Cllr C Collier seconded the proposal. All agreed & Cllr West will rework the proposal.

b) Colyford play park – update. A meeting had taken place and all the comments, both for & against are being collated. Another meeting is planned. The need to progress this with some sense of urgency was highlighted as the money (£30,000) will go into a central pot if not used by next April. 

c)  Colyton skate park update – 

i) Decide on a graffiti policy. Cllr Mann proposed the draft policy the Clerk had presented be adopted, Cllr B Collier seconded the proposal and all agreed.  

ii) Official opening – 26th May at 11am

d) Stop Line way – update – already covered.

e) Colyton Cemetery – local resident wants to know if he can be buried in the   plot (E227) that his grandfather & grandmother are buried in (1953/1964) EROB#82. Cllr Gibbins proposed this be allowed, seconded by Cllr Mann & agreed by all.

f) Freakhayne Bridge – email to say that the works are included in this year’s programme – noted

g) Allotment clean up w/ends 26th/27th.April & 3/4/5th May. Offer to carry out prelim allotment inspection before Annual CPC visit. – Cllr Collier proposed that CPC does not accept that offer, Cllr Mann seconded the proposal and all agreed.

h) Bridge Gardens – Susan Fouracre would like confirmation that she can replace the tree that was taken out and asked what is happening with the stump? Cllr B Collier is talking to Mr Underwood re removing the stump & is in contact with Mrs Fouracre,

i) The Rev Dawson had asked for permission for a 6am vigil at the Picnic site on Easter Sunday. All agreed this was OK.

14/04/14
Colyton Memorial Social Club – response to email sent February re invoice for roof repairs and request for a meeting.

Cllr Mann proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. legally & financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr West and agreed by all.

14/04/15
Peace Memorial Playing Fields – update

Play inspection order confirmed - Inspection of play equipment scheduled for May (we will not be told the date).

Henry will be on leave from Friday 30th May to Friday 6th June – noted. Cllr Turner is also away and will ask if a member of the youth football club can take responsibility for opening & closing the toilets as there is a tournament at the weekend.

14/04/16 
Registration of Parish properties – update – no progress.

14/04/17 
Annual Parish Meeting - Wednesday 23rd April. Agendas & minutes of the 2013 meeting to be sent to Councillors tomorrow.

14/04/18
Appointments to External Bodies & Charitable Trusts.

The following vacancies will exist – Axe Valley Ring & Ride, Community Woodland Trust, DALC Axminster Area Committee, Footpath wardens (P3 Co-ordinators), Joint Management Committee Chairman (Playing Fields) Colyton Memorial Social Club, Parish Tree Warden, Playing Fields Committee, St Andrews Church Fabric Committee, Friends of Colyton Library

Nominations required at next month’s meeting (Please do not nominate anyone before asking them if they are willing to stand)

14/04/19
Public access to council offices & cover when clerk is absent.


It was suggested that the Clerk put a notice on the door saying that access is possible outside of the published hours by appointment.

14/04/20
 
Dates of future meetings 


Annual Parish Meeting – Wednesday April 23rd

April Finance & Planning – 28th April (clerk on leave)

Full Council Meetings Monday 12th May

Finance & Planning meeting Monday May 19th 

There being no other business the meeting close at 9pm.
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